
Lebanon Ski and Sport Club 
General Membership Meeting 

January 10, 2023 
Heisey’s Diner 

 
Approximately 48 members and guests attended tonight’s meeting. 
 
President Jack Billmyer called the meeting to order at 7:32 pm and welcomed new faces. 
 
TREASURE REPORT 
 G. Shutter reported beginning balance of $129,684.79 and $997.00 in receipts; 
$29,494.30 in expenses and outstanding checks in the amount of $52,183.52 leaving an 
available balance of $49,003.97.On motion of D.Binkley, 2nd by D. Bemesderfer, the treasure 
report was accepted. 
 
SECRETARY REPORT 
 Minutes of the December 13,2022 meeting as presented by D. Bachman and posted on 
the website were accepted on motion of D.Bemesderfer, 2nd by N. Resanovich. 
 
NEW MEMBERS 
 Two students from Elco High School Ski Club were in attendance as well as Chris Riegel. 
Ryan Kuhl was a visitor. All were introduced and encouraged to tell us about themselves. Club 
members graciously welcomed the new faces. 
 
GUEST SPEAKER 
 Dennis Martin, once again, entertained us with an informative talk and demonstration 
concerning technology and rising costs of skis and boots. He also brought his goody box filled 
with jackets, pants, sweaters, hats, caps, gloves, duffle bags, boot bags and so much more to be 
given away to those in attendance. For 45 minutes, he had our undivided attention. Thanks 
Dennis! 
 
 The meeting adjourned at 8:40 pm. The next meeting will be held February 14, 2023 at 
7:30 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Dianne Bachman, Club Secretary 


